
Total Education Services - Total Tuition Alternative Provision - Rosewood Independent School

School Uniform Policy

We believe in creating a sense of community within our setting. We believe a uniform creates a

sense of belonging, promotes the ethos of the school, and sets an appropriate tone for learning

and education. With this in mind, we provide all children with a Rosewood school uniform on

commencement of a placement with us. A polo shirt and sweatshirt is compulsory school

uniform.

Upon commencing a placement with us, we provide:

● 2x polo shirts for full time students or 1x polo shirt for part time students

● 2x jumper/hoodie for full time students or 1x jumper/hoodie for part time students

Additional polo shirts and hoodies, jumpers, and fleeces with our school logo are available to

purchase. An up to date price list is available via the school office. It is not compulsory that your

school uniform has the school logo. You may purchase your uniform elsewhere and without the

school logo, but it must be within the colour schemes as noted in the following guidance.

Uniform Guidance:

● For children on our lower site, the school uniform consists of a gold polo shirt with

burgundy jumper.

● For children on our upper site, the school uniform consists of a grey polo shirt with

burgundy hoodie or jumper.

All children must wear black trousers (not jeans) and can wear any black footwear.

Children are able to wear black or grey smart shorts during hot weather. (No sports type

shorts)

PE - please provide your child with a plain white T shirt for PE.

Our school uniform is not optional. A polo shirt and jumper/ hoodie is required at all times.

Children must not wear jewellery at school. An exception will be made for pierced ears (small

studs only may be worn for safety reasons) and if the jewellery is of a religious or medical

significance. Any ear studs which are removable, must be removed for games and PE



activities. If the items are not removable, parents must provide an elastoplast to stick over the

item which will be required for the duration of the games/PE/outdoor activity.

Students are not allowed to wear items of clothing deemed inappropriate, including tight

leggings, very short shorts, or strappy tops. Shoulders must be covered at all times.

Students are not allowed to wear heavy makeup, and may be asked to reduce or remove make

up.

Stannington site - children attending the Stannington site are required to have a complete

change of clothing with them along with Wellington type boots and an outdoor coat.


